DREL (RN BT )

7 ﬁ""ﬂ" R ) g 2 e
MUBUK B 5 2000 £ 38 4 amor 2 RMEAL L b

PRISHSBE © S8 STy
WERA LR B IR

WALE R T

DREPEF 95 E4LT 10p 2107 10 P



x #

AP Aol A E R Y S R e S AR BRI
FERBRAE RhEE o @R AL - FAEX FHRaOE o IHF

tmgpzw@m@§,¢%

P

A f S (F o ZEF RBES A BN R A
PP BFERETE AL R ENR S DL FER s R

FIARAR AR SR SBRREL BB ATRAE N e AR e

X
sl

.

4 o £ 7o~ Melton Tsengt 4 £ RE - # Pl F 2 FFTHRITLAFH2

FrHM 2 EFLFTR%2 0470

>

Ty

B R AP R Ok A JF]"—I‘F'%}%”T#P’L ~ & Jereon de Kloet##%,
B~ & Tak-Rong Ngo#c#:, UNPOF4% & Marino Busdachin , Fred Sanders+ #
EFRAALBFF AR BEROEE EHE P ARG ERFFT 0 R
RARALBARBELL  REAELAFLHRES L5 o Fei
AR AIFG B FRERORFEE L R F AR A R WALE 0 B
™ % o BRI S = A I
AAFELL AR BESFRF OB E L (M) 23K F g 2 F
Vet g o BTt R knE et 2 Chris Aalbertstt & a3 4~ 8 %5 3
Zwm b2 MAdpgk o FR RS dpEsklarita VostE 4 iR

FE AL o b BN RS A B I Y R

5
Rl

3

il

’J

%i%ﬁﬁ%ﬁ’apia%ﬁ%%»ﬁizk%ﬂ%%?i%%’wwﬁﬁ
A R BRI D ZAR 0 AL RS R o



Acknowledgements

I am deeply indebted to many people in getting this project done in time over

the past six precious months in the Netherlands.

First, to my office who nominated me for having the opportunity to carry out
such an interesting and challenging research and to my colleagues that had to share
my workload in Taiwan during my time of absence. Second, to all the staff of Taipei
Representative Office in the Netherlands, for their generous assistance in many
aspects during this period. From them, I have seen the faithfulness in their endeavors
as diplomats to our nation and their bids for bringing Taiwan to the international
community. Special thanks to the staff of the Information Division, Director Ging-lin
Chung and Mr. Melton Tseng, for kindly providing me with original documents for
the main source of this research material; without them, there would not be any
possibility for the subsequent analysis shown here.

I would also like to give my earnest appreciation to all the interviewees, Dr.
Jereon de Kloet, Dr. Talk-Rong Ngo, Director Marino Busdachin , Mr. Fred Sanders,
the businessman who asked to be anonymous, and all the others who openly shared
their thoughts with me. All of them without any incentive, willingly and frankly
shared their valuable thoughts, which indeed have added many extra insights to make
this research content much more solid.

Many thanks to the overseas Taiwanese couple, Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Lai, for
their warmth and hospitality reached out to many expatriates there, helping ease our
unfamiliarity to this new environment. Undoubtedly they are also the contributors

shaping the good images of Taiwan abroad.

Last but not least, it was a privilege to be the first research fellow in MICM
the Master’s Program of International Communication Management , to which |
have cherished to be attached in The Hague. | appreciate the chance to learn there
and to benefit from much of their administrative help. Thanks to Dr. Chris Aalberts
for his suggestions on methodology at the very beginning. My supervisor, Dr. Marita
Vos has been very supportive as an indispensable role throughout the whole process.
She took her time off for a regular coaching in her busy schedule, gave me advice on
the research design as well as hints on Dutch culture and consulted patiently on the
image-related issues from her expertise in communication, for all I am sincerely
grateful.



	致 謝
	Acknowledgements

